April 1st, 1940

Professor David Keys, Executive Secretary, War Service Advisory Board, Arts Building, McGill University.

Dear Professor Keys:

I must at once apologize to you for an oversight, the responsibility of which is entirely mine. After discussing the matter of our dinner of Saturday night with Dr. Martin, it was agreed by both of us that I should get in touch with you and ask you to be our guest at that dinner. Somehow or other I mislaid the note that I had made and the matter slipped my mind. I hope that you will be able to forgive me as I have no proper excuse at all, excepting to say that I do that sort of thing occasionally.

We had a dinner of about sixty-four men for the Number 1 Neurological Hospital and tried to amuse them as well as we could. It would have been a great addition if you could have been present.

Yours very sincerely,

WGP/AD